
 

 

 

Principal’s Newsletter Report 

Friday 22nd August 2025 

A big thanks to families who attended our Book Week celebrations on Wednesday of this week, 
and who assisted students to dress up in all manner of book and character themed costumes. 
There were fairies, superheroes, angels, minions, unicorns, farmers, Dr Seuss Things 1&2, a collection of 
Harry Potters, a Bob the Builder who wore his hardhat all day, and even a Bluey … and much, much more. 
I was particularly distracted by the arrival at our morning staff briefing by Mr Gordon in an inflatable 
Tyrannosaurus rex costume and was greatly entertained at the parade by Henry’s ride-on dinosaur, 
Heidi’s box of 101 hand-drawn dalmatians, and Rayce’s life-size dalek costume from Dr Who. We all 
enjoyed the sunshine for our parade on the tennis courts, a shared morning tea in the Library and 
primary classroom visits in the morning. Book Week is an annual celebration of reading and literacy, and 
a reminder about the value of having books in our lives – what a colourful and fun day this was!  

It was really pleasing to see lots of students and families at our annual Year 9&10 VCE 
Information Evening on Tuesday night, and to have discussions about traditional and vocational VCE 
pathway choices. There are still spots available on Tuesday and Wednesday of next week to come to 
school to discuss subject selection, TAFE options and work placement ideas with school staff – please 
contact Ms White if you would like to book a time in. We would like all 2026 VCE subject selection 
sheets back to school by Friday 29th August so that planning for next year can continue. Mr Gordon, Mr 
Webster, Ms White or myself are always happy to talk with families about pathways choices – feel free 
to send a Compass email or call the school if you have any queries that you would like to discuss. 

Mock job interviews for Year 10 and Year 11 VM students were held this week, with guest 
interview panellists from Deakin University, SWLLEN and GPG Naturgy Group. Panel members were 
impressed with the preparation of our students for their job interviews, and noted how confidently they 
were able to speak about themselves and their knowledge of the industries that they were applying to 
work in. Mock job interviews are an authentic rehearsal for the real job application process, and 
students will have left this day feeling a little more confident about speaking about their achievements 
and aspirations to unfamiliar adults. Mock job interviews require lots of organisation and scheduling – 
well done Mr Gordon! 

Congratulations to Lillian, Loralie and John for 
being selected to represent our school and wider 
community on the Moyne Shire and Warrnambool 
City Council Youth Advisory Board. Our students 
will work with other youth representatives over the 
next twelve months to learn how local government 
works, to add their voices and ideas to youth-
focussed projects across both Council areas, and to 
build their leadership, public speaking and 
governance skills. What a great opportunity for our 
students this is! 



A reminder to families that our annual Parents and Friends Pie Drive has commenced, with all 
orders and money due back to school by Wednesday 10th September. The Pie Drive is always a 
strong fundraising activity for our school and is a good chance to stock up your freezer with delicious 
savoury pies, dessert pies, sausage rolls and packs of slice. Order forms were sent home with students 
this week – please contact the office if a form did not make it home to you, or if you would like 
additional forms.  

Our school will begin conducting the annual Parent-Caregiver-Guardian Opinion Survey offered by 
the Department of Education next week and is seeking your feedback about our school. The survey is 
designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of families’ perceptions of school climate, student 
behaviour and student engagement. The survey is optional, but we encourage and appreciate your 
participation. Our school will use the survey results to assist in identifying areas for improvement and 
professional development needs in the school and to target school planning and improvement strategies. 
All families are invited to participate in the survey. The survey will be open online from Monday 25th 
August, and will conclude on Friday 19th September.  

A survey link will be emailed home to all families on Monday of next week; please check your inboxes for 
the Compass survey invitation and link and remember that only one survey needs to be completed per 
family. The data gathered in this survey is very important for future planning and gaining a sense about 
ways in which we can make improvements to the life of our school - the more responses we gain, the 
more valid and useful the data will be. Please take the time to open the link, to think about the questions 
asked, and to complete and submit your responses prior to Friday 19th September. The survey only takes 
20 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any convenient time on desktop computers, laptops, 
tablets or smartphones. There will be lots of reminders from Coordinators about completing this survey 
over the next few weeks. Please contact me at school if you have any questions about the annual Parent-
Caregiver-Guardian Opinion Survey. 

Our annual Safe Tree Program audit occurred earlier this term, with all of the 
trees on the school property once again assessed for health, structure and 
potential hazards. Eight high priority trees were identified in the audit, and 
pruning of these trees will occur on a weekend before the upcoming school 
holidays. While tree removal has been a feature of past audits, there are no trees 
on our grounds that will be wholly removed this year. We are always working to 
make sure that the treed landscape of our school is picturesque, safe and tidy, and 
I am grateful for the yearly assistance we receive from the Victorian Schools 
Building Authority for this program.  

Finally, there is an excellent video on our Facebook page about the finishing of pathways through 
the indigenous garden by our Hands on Learning students, using a variety of materials and textures. 
Please check this video out, and the many months of hard work and careful design that went into the 
construction of these paths. 

Have a great weekend everyone, 

Mr Ralph 

Principal.  

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

 





 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 


